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SUBJECT

FCD Resolution No FCD2020-18.2: A RESOLUTION of the Board of Supervisors of the King County Flood Control District authorizing and approving an amendment to the interlocal agreement with the City of Kent regarding design alternatives and property acquisition relating to the Milwaukee II Levee Improvement Project. 

The Milwaukee II Levee Flood Reduction Project is a key part of the Green River levee system because it would improve flood and scour protection, enable certification, and provide opportunity for habitat restoration. In May of 2016, the King County Flood Control District (District) approved FCD Resolution 2016-06.2 authorizing the District to enter into an Inter Local Agreement (ILA) with the City of Kent (Kent) for alternatives analysis and property acquisition for the Milwaukee II Levee with a maximum reimbursement to Kent of $3,650,000. At that time, Kent was not willing to pursue property acquisition necessary to construct a large levee setback as part of this project. Since then, Kent has agreed that the multiple benefits, including habitat restoration, afforded by a levee setback are appropriate at this location. 

In September of 2018, the District Executive Committee selected a preferred alternative with a total project cost of approximately $19,400,000 exceeding the original project level cost estimates of $8,500,000. The Executive Committee determined the substantial benefits seem to outweigh the cost. These benefits include:

1. Lower long term maintenance costs to the District.
2. Levee toe will require far less stabilization than the flood wall.
3. Constructing a substantial setback levee providing habitat or ecological lift that can be used as off-site mitigation of other projects along the highly constrained Lower Green River.

The 2019 and 2020 adopted District annual budgets already include the increase in project cost associated with the District preferred alternative. Proposed Resolution FCD 2020-18.2 simply amends the ILA to increase the maximum reimbursement costs to Kent to $11,000,000, allowing Kent to purchase the property. This increase results from the increase of property values from 2016 to 2020 as well as the costs associated with the purchase of the property necessary to construct the levee setback.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Executive Committee unanimously recommended FCD2020-18.2 to the Full Board of Supervisors at its August 19th meeting.
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